
At St Vincent’s VC Academy, we have high expectations regarding the well-being of our children. All staff 

members have a responsibility to address issues that may arise concerning the well-being, welfare and safety of 

every one of our children. We welcome you to come in to school if you would like to discuss any changes your 

child may be going through at home. We can also provide support for any parents / carers who are struggling 

with home life or personal issues.

Our Child Protection Policy and other Safeguarding Policies can be found on our school website: stvhull.org

Our Safeguarding team are Mrs Joanne Bell, Mrs Lucy Windeler and Ms Philippa Donnelly.

Tel. 01482 342645

Please check the games your children are playing online. Some games seem to be child appropriate at the 

start however, as the game goes on graphics and language can become disturbing for children. The most 

recent causing concerns is Poppy Playtime which is a survival horror video game developed and published by 

indie developer MOB Games.

Please look at the attached games information. 

During this academic year, the children have learnt how to keep themselves and others safe physically and 

mentally. The children have participated in the themes:

Children Going Missing Workshop (Y6), NSPCC PANTS, Anti Bullying week, White Ribbon Day, Road Safety, 

Mental Health Week, Stranger Danger (Trusted Adults), Safer Internet Day, Mini Police sessions (Y6), 

Happiness day as well as learning through our PSHE curriculum. Our children have thoroughly enjoyed these 

safety days.

Attendance expectations

If your child is absent from school, parents need to call the school and inform the staff in the office. Keeping 

contact with your child is very important and we need to know the whereabouts of your child if they are not 

in school during school hours.

School must be called on 01482 342645 every morning of the day/days they are going to be absent from 

school. If a reason is not received and contact is not made, a home visit will be made by Mrs Bell, our 

Safeguarding Lead. If we still do not make contact, we may need to report to Education Welfare or Social 

Services.

Children’s attendance at school is very important to give them the best chances of an education , social 

interaction and ensure their well being. It is a parent’s responsibility to make sure they attend school.  If you 

face any difficulty in getting your child into school, please contact us.
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